










REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING MARCH 27, 2024 

None. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

None. 

STAFF COMMENTS 

Associate Planner Vickers gave an update on Community Development applications. She explained the 

different applications that have been received including lot line adjustments in the Cagle Subdivision. 

City Recorder Metcalf informed the Council that Councilor Van Damme, Councilor lgnazzitto and Mayor 

Richer are up for election this year. She gave the first and last dates that the Councilors can submit 

their application for candidacy. In addition, she said that the candidates can pay a fee with their 

application or submit a Candidate Signature Sheet in lieu of a fee. 

Principal Planner Bybee gave recognition to Associate Planner Vickers for all her hard work. He gave an 

update on long rage planning. He stated that Staff have been consulting with the consultant 3J and 

informed the Council how much they have done for the Comprehensive Plan Update. He informed the 

Council of the Community Summit on May 21st that will be hosted at the Senior Activity Center. 

He stated that the deadline for the Transportation System Plan (TSP) grant application is coming up. 

The staffs goal is to have the TSP updated simultaneously as the Comprehensive Plan Update. 

He thanked the Council for their continued support of the Planning Department. 

Public Works Director West informed the Council the City received approval from DEQ for the 

Industrial lift station. 

He stated that Public Works is currently ahead of schedule with cleaning the roadway of cinder with 

the new street sweeper. He also stated that Little River Landscaping is scheduled to start removing the 

cinder from the grass along US-97 next week. 

City Manager Wullschlager stated that the kickoff meeting with Flagline Engineering is scheduled for 

next week. 

For Urban Renewal Agency he has made headway on the sole source procurement for the Archway 

Project. This will allow the agency to hire companies to complete different aspects of the project 

without needing to issue an RFP. 

He stated that the water and wastewater project is moving forward, however, there have been 

obstacles. Construction is still progressing, and he will update the Council when more information is 

available. 

He stated that the Coordinated Houseless Response Office (CHRO) will be organizing events in the 

surrounding Cities. 

Lastly, he said that Central Oregon Cities Organization (COCO) is asking for an elected official of the City 

to participate on the Water Subcommittee. 

He reminded the Council of the upcoming Sunriver La Pine Economic Development {SLED) Luncheon 

that is happening in April. 

MAYOR & COUNCIL COMMENTS 
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